
 
Comms to Members re Refurbishment Submissions 

 
Kia ora members, 
 
It was pleasing to receive several submissions from members in relation to the proposed 
refurbishment plans that were on display in the clubrooms recently. The Club will be responding 
to individual submitters, acknowledging the respective issues that they raised in their 
submissions. 
 
The overwhelming feeling the refurbishment steering committee got from the submissions was 
that whilst this work was overdue, members were nervous and now was possibly not the right 
economic environment to proceed with such a major project. The committee would like to 
acknowledge this feeling and assure members that the project was always intended to be a 
staged process and that each stage would progress only when it was affordable to do so. 
 
One of the other common themes to come through the submissions was the removal of the 
Norfolk Pine and reroofing of the main club structure were priority goals that needed to be 
achieved before any interior refurbishment work could proceed. The steering committee has 
recommended to the Board that these projects be undertaken as soon as it is economically 
feasible to do so. 
 
The Board will now consider these recommendations and report back to the members on their 
decision. 
 
Barry Morrison 
Club Manager 


